June 6, 2005


A Workshop Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President LoBello, in the Board of Education Conference Room of the Brearley School on June 6, 2005.
This meeting is being held in accordance with the schedule of meetings adopted at the organizational meeting held April 25, 2005.  Adequate notice of this Workshop Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education has been provided to the Home News Tribune, The Star-Ledger, Cranford Chronicle and the Roselle Park/Kenilworth Leader.  A copy has been filed with the Kenilworth Borough Clerk, posted in the Board Office, the Kenilworth Borough Hall, Brearley and Harding Schools, as is provided by the Open Public Meetings Act.
President LoBello stated that the purpose of this workshop meeting is to discuss the items on the agenda for the June 13, 2005 meeting.

President LoBello led the salute to the Flag.

Upon roll call, the following members were present: Maria Anderson, Annmarie Duda, Gerard Laudati, Mark LoBello, Livio Mancino, Thomas Mannix, Antonio Pugliese, Fred Viteka and Nancy Zimmerman. Absent was: Claudio Campanella. (Note: Mr. Mancino was not present from 7:33 to 8:06 p.m.)
Also in attendance were Lloyd M. Leschuk, Superintendent and Vincent A. Gonnella, Business Administrator/Board Secretary. The following members of the administrative team were present: Eileen O’Donnell, Supervisor, Ann Karpenski-Cooke, Director of Special Services, Valarie Baker, Supervisor, and Brian Luciani, Assistant Principal.  Six (6) members of the public were present.

PRESENTATIONS: 

Special Education Program: Mrs. Kurek, Mrs. Ruopp, Mrs. Burke-Erwin, Mrs. Carrara, Mrs. Spohr, Ms. Marranca, and Mr. DeLuisi updated the Board on the latest programming changes regarding Special Education.
Motion was made by Zimmerman, seconded by Duda the meeting be opened to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.  

· Tina Lanaugh asked about working parent participation in the PAL Program.  She also asked if students are integrated before they are ready. 
Motion was made by Viteka and seconded by Pugliese, that the meeting be closed to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.

Members of the Administrative Team highlighted their monthly reports:

· Mrs. O’Donnell, Supervisor of Instruction & Technology:  Mrs. Toy was thanked for her participation on the Professional Development Team.  Mrs. Toy, who will be retiring, has been a member of the team since its inception. The “Wizard of Oz” production as part of the STAY Program was a huge success.  The year end concert and art show were also well attended. 
· Valarie Baker, Supervisor of Math & Science: Mrs. Baker has been busy interviewing candidates for open positions.  She also highlighted her monthly report.
· Mr. Luciani, Brearley Assistant Principal:  Monthly happenings were reviewed; the STAR Assembly with the Harding School students was a huge success.
· Mr. Gonnella, School Business Administrator/Board Secretary:  The Food Service Management Program Request for Proposals was reviewed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: No Reports.
Motion was made by Viteka, seconded by Zimmerman that the meeting be opened to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.  

· Jodi Lang stated the concert was fantastic, she asked for an update on the Harding School Principal Search; the hierarchy of math textbooks, the need for locks in Harding School bathrooms to be repaired, and the parking problems at Harding School, stating many parents are to blame for the problems.
Motion was made by Laudati, seconded by Viteka, that the meeting be closed to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Pugliese, seconded by Duda, that when the meeting adjourns, it adjourns to the call of the chair.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent A. Gonnella 

Secretary to the Board
